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Frederick City Manager, 
Robert Johnston, and Shane 
Woolbright, retired executive 
director/general manager of 
the Municipal Electric Sys-
tems of Oklahoma, join four 
other celebrated government 
ofÞ cials inducted into the 
Oklahoma Hall of Fame for 
City and Town OfÞ cials.

Johnston also is the re-
cipient of the 2013 Don 
Rider Award presented by 
the Oklahoma Municipal 
League. He is the 26th re-
cipient of the award, which 
honors the late Don Rider, former 
OML executive director. The cita-
tion, named in his memory, rec-
ognizes a local ofÞ cial who has 
made outstanding long-term com-
mitments to his or her community.

Johnston has more than 30 
years in Oklahoma municipal ser-
vice. His career includes service 
in the cities of Clinton and Tonka-
wa. He has been the city manager 

for the City of Frederick for the 
past 20 years. He is one of 11 
Oklahoma city managers who has 
earned status as a Credentialed 
Manager by the International City/
County Management Association.

Beginning in 1997, Johnston 
served simultaneously as presi-
dent of the Boards of Directors of 
the City Management Association 
of Oklahoma, the Municipal Elec-
tric Systems of Oklahoma and 

the Frederick Rotary Club. 
Johnston was president of 
the Oklahoma Municipal 
League Board of Directors 
for the 2009-2011 term. He 
was a member of the Okla-
homa Water Quality Man-
agement Advisory Council 
from 1997-2004; including 
serving as chairman from 
1999-2000 and again in 
2002. He currently serves 
on the board of the directors 
of the Oklahoma Municipal 
Power Authority.

Woolbright retired in 
January 2013 after 30 years as 
executive director and general 
manager of MESO. Prior to join-
ing MESO, he served as assistant 
to the city manager in Jenks and 
then as a circuit rider city manag-
er in northwest central Oklahoma.  

He helped establish training 
programs for the Kansas Mu-
nicipal Utilities organization; and 
to organize the Municipal Gas 
Systems of Oklahoma which 

MESO recognized outstanding 
accomplishments in public power 
in Oklahoma at the association’s 
annual awards luncheon held in 
conjunction with the Annual Okla-
homa Municipal League Confer-
ence and Exposition in Tulsa. 

“The men and women of pub-
lic power, the cities and towns of 
public power, time and time again, 

MESO Delivers Annual Awards 
at OML Conference

demonstrate true professionalism 
and excellence,” said Tom Rider, 
general manager, MESO. “This 
year we were honored to recog-
nize a dedicated elected ofÞ cial, 
two dedicated employees, and 
two cities who, among countless 
others, demonstrate what is great 
about public power.” 

(see AWARDS, page 5)

(see PUBLIC POWER, page 10)

Robert Johnston Shane Woolbright
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*Job Training & Safety Participants

GRDA*
Hominy*
Hope, Ark*
Kaw City
KingÞ sher*
Laverne*
Lexington
Lindsay*
Mangum*
Manitou
Mannford*
Marlow*
Miami*
Monett, Mo*
Mooreland*
Newkirk*
Okeene*
Olustee
OMPA*
Orlando
Paragould, Ark
Paris, Ark
Pawhuska*
Pawnee*
Perry*
Ponca City*

Pond Creek*
Poplar Bluff,  Mo
Prague*
Prescott, Ark*
Purcell*
Pryor*
Ryan
Sallisaw*
Siloam Springs, Ark*
Skiatook*
South Coffeyville
Spiro*
Stillwater*
Stilwell*
Stroud*
Tahlequah*
Tecumseh*
Tonkawa*
Wagoner*
Walters*
Watonga*
Waurika*
Waynoka*
Wetumka
Wynnewood
Yale*

MESO MEMBER UTILITIES

Altus*
Anadarko
Benton,  Ark*
Bentonville, Ark*
Blackwell*
Braman
Broken Bow
Burlington
Byng
Clarksville, Ark*
Claremore*
Coffeyville, Kansas
Collinsville*
Comanche*
Copan
Cordell*
Cushing*
Duncan*
Edmond*
Eldorado
Fairview*
Fort Supply
Frederick*
Geary*
Goltry*
Granite*
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Outgoing MESO Board President
Challenges Members to Tell Public Power's Story

Dan Blankenship knows a 
lot about public power, and he 
shared his opinions on its future at 
the annual MESO luncheon dur-
ing the recent Oklahoma Munici-
pal League meeting in Tulsa.

Among a list of issues he sees 
facing public power in the future, 
Blankenship included a challenge 
to all members to tell public pow-
er’s story.

“I believe the key to our future 
is education,” Blankenship said. 
“We must educate ourselves, our 
public policymakers, and our cus-
tomers. All we need do is educate 
them about the beneÞ ts of public 
power. 

“The future of public power is 
in our hands. I challenge each of 
you today to go out and make it a 

bright future,” he added.
In addition to telling the public 

power story, Blankenship laid out 
several other issues that he sees 
impacting the municipal electric 
systems. 

Citing the task force recently 
formed and dissolved to scrutinize 
operations as the Grand River 
Dam Authority, he noted the po-
tential of politics to shape the fu-
ture of public power. 

Blankenship also noted that 
every municipal power system 
faces or will face issues around 
increased environmental regula-
tions, an aging workforce and in-
creasing costs.

Blankenship, MESO’s only 
two term president and utilities 
authority director for the City of 

Stillwater, is succeeded by Dean 
Sherrick.

A public power veteran with 
more than 35 years of service 
to Edmond Electric, Sherrick will 
serve as president of the MESO 
Board of Directors for the next 
year. Blankenship will continue to 
serve on the board.
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Power   
by Design

High-voltage transmission lines

Power distribution substations

Distribution systems

Generation

System studies

Protection and control relaying

Route-selection studies

Environmental and permitting

Surveying and property acquisition

For more information contact Alan Miner  
at AEMiner@GarverUSA.com

Exceeding Expectations GarverUSA.com

Garver customizes energy services to meet client standards

Public power professionals from across the state 
gathered in Edmond last month to compete and learn 
from one another at the MESO Lineworkers Rodeo. 
The annual event highlighted safety awareness, job 
knowledge, and speed.

“This is a great opportunity for these dedicated 
professionals to showcase their skills while compet-
ing in a friendly way against peers from across vari-
ous MESO cities,” said Tom Rider, general manager 
of MESO. “The amount of talent they have and use 
daily to maintain cities' electric infrastructure is sec-
ond to none. 

“And I’m particularly proud of a unique competition 
that we have which recognizes the importance of mu-
tual aid between our cities.”

The Downed Primary – Mutual Aid Event puts par-
ticipants on teams of men who may have never met 
until the day of competition much less had an oppor-
tunity to work or train together. This event simulates 
what can happen in a real life emergency situation.

Edmond Electric and MESO will host the Annual 
APPA Lineworkers Rodeo April 4-5, 2014 where pro-

The Best of Best Compete in Lineworkers Rodeo
fessionals from across the nation will compete. 

2013 MESO Lineworkers Rodeo Winners by event 
are:

Downed Primary – Mutual Aid Event 
1st Wes Bennett – Edmond, Travis Oakes –  
 Stillwater, Josh Mares – Duncan
2nd Jared Evans – Ponca City, Casey Walters –  
 GRDA, Aaron Williamson – Stillwater
3rd Shannon Dodd – Edmond, Colt Smith – GRDA,  
 Steven Gibson – Stillwater

Double Cross Arm – Journeyman Team Event
1st Shannon Dodd, Wes Bennett, Ed Drake –  
 Edmond
2nd Sean Simmons, Mark Wagner, Jason Smith –  
 Edmond
3rd Dusty Baker, Casey Lumpkin, Travis Oakes –  
 Stillwater

(see RODEO, page 8)
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Larry Fisher, who passed away Aug. 27 in his 
home in Norman, will be remembered as an early 
leader of MESO’s training efforts.

“Larry was my friend and mentor,” said Tom Rider, 
general manager of MESO. “His work on behalf of 
MESO and public power continues to help us serve 
our cities today.”

In 1984, Fisher developed the association’s Þ rst 

Remembering Larry Fisher
supervisor training program. He ultimately became a 
valued team member and industry leader recognized 
for his important role in the development of MESO’s 
training program. 

The program he helped start nearly three decades 
ago delivers reputable, respected and quality pro-
grams today due in no small part to Fisher’s work.

SAVE THE DATE

MESO 2014 Public Power Conference 
Scheduled for April

Planning continues for the MESO 2014 Public Power Conference. 
The annual gathering of public power professionals will be April 27 - 29 
at the Embassy Suites in Norman, OK.

The theme for the 2014 conference is “HOMETOWN POWER” and 
will highlight the contributions public power makes to the communities 
they serve and will offer participants valuable knowledge on a wide va-
riety topics.

Mark your calendars today, and look for more information soon.
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MESO Delivers Annual Awards at OML Conference 
Mayor Charles Lamb selected as recipient 

of Ray Duffy Personal Service Award

Edmond Mayor Charles Lamb is the 2013 recipient 
of the Ray Duffy Personal Service Award.

The award hon-
ors Lamb’s work 
for helping lead the 
state’s efforts in 
promoting and edu-
cating citizens about 
the value public 
power brings to indi-
vidual communities.

Mayor Lamb be-
comes the Þ rst two-
time recipient of the 
Ray Duffy award, 
after being recog-
nized with the 2003 
award. At that time, 
he was the Þ rst 
elected ofÞ cial in the state to receive the award.

“It’s not often you Þ nd an elected ofÞ cial with the 
tenure of Mayor Lamb continuing his active and very 
vocal promotion of municipal power,” Tom Rider, 
MESO general manager stated.

“Mayor Lamb works tirelessly in promoting public 
power at both the state and federal levels, while en-
suring that Edmond has a Þ rst-rate system that can 
stand as a show piece against any system in the 
country.”

Okeene’s Public Works Director, 
Keith D. Richardson, receives Marvin Hicks/

Al Middleton Meritorious Service Award

Keith D. Richardson, the Town of Okeene’s Public 
Works Director, received the Marvin Hicks/Al Middle-
ton Meritorious Service Award — which is given to an 
individual from a MESO-member city/town/utility with 
25 years of good employment history and demon-
strated active service in their community.  

Richardson began working part time for the Town 
of Okeene in 1979, became a full-time employee in 
1983, and has served as public works director since 
1987.

Wearing many hats, he is an Emergency Medi-
cal Responder working with the Okeene Ambulance 
Service since 1983. He is a CLEET-certiÞ ed reserve 
police ofÞ cer, a former member of the Okeene Volun-
teer Fire Department, and he drives the Okeene Pub-
lic Schools Activity Bus for no pay. He was elected to 

the Okeene Public 
School Board of 
Education in 2011.

Richardson 
is an Oklahoma 
State Department 
of Health licensed 
mechanical, plumb-
ing, electrical and 
building inspector 
and holds a Class 
“D” license from the 
Oklahoma Depart-
ment of Environ-
mental Quality in 
both waterworks 
and wastewater.

He is an Oklahoma certiÞ ed Code Enforcement 
OfÞ cer. Richardson has served on numerous com-
mittees of the Southwest Construction Code Council 
during the past 10 years and is currently on the SCC 
Board of Directors.  

MESO’s Clarence Fulkerson 
Electric System Achievement Award winner 

is the Town of Orlando

The Town of Orlando received the Clarence Fulk-
erson Electric System Achievement Award for its 
system enhancement involving a major upgrade of its 
electric distribution system.

The upgrade con-
verted the town of 
89 customers from 
a 2400 volt delta 
system to a 13,200 
kV wye system. At 
a cost of $244,170, 
the project replaced 
35 poles, 45 trans-
formers and three 
miles of conductor. 
Orlando took own-
ership of an OG&E 
line and then built 
a new line to serve 
OG&E’s customers 
in the area.

The funding for this project came from three sourc-
es: the Town of Orlando contributed $180,000 to 
fund the project. The remaining $64,170 came from a 

Charles Lamb (left) receives the 
Ray Duffy Award from 

MESO President Dan Blankenship.

Keith Richardson, Okeene, 
was the recipient of the 

Marvin Hicks/Al Middleton Award.

(see AWARDS,  page 10)

Brooke Hermann, city clerk, accepts 
the Clarence Fulkerson Award 

on behalf of the Town of Orlando.



Page 6  MESO October 2013 Newsletter

Dave Slezickey Feels Safe in His Hometown
Editor’s Note: As part of MESO’s monthly newsletter, 
we will be introducing you to our board members in 
a Q&A format. In this issue, we meet Dave Slezicke 
who currently serves as president elect of the MESO 
Board of Directors and city manager for the City of 
KingÞ sher. 

Q: Will you tell us something you think is cool about 
your hometown? 
A: I feel really safe in my hometown. I usually can’t 
immediately recall the code to my home alarm sys-
tem. I’m not sure the last time we made sure our front 
door was locked before going to bed, and I know the 
only reason we close our garage door at night is to 
keep the neighbor’s pets out of the cat food.

Q: Tell us one thing about yourself that most people 
don't know? 
A: As a public ofÞ cial, it’s hard to keep anything secret.

Q: What keeps you awake at night? 
A: The dog snoring.

Q: What do you see as the biggest issue or challenge 
your utility is facing today? 
A: Like so many electric utilities — the biggest issues 
we are facing are aging infrastructure and increasing 
costs.

Q: Is there one thing that you tell every member of 
your team? 
A: How much I appreciate them and what they do for 
our organization.

Q: Customers may not always understand the mu-
nicipal electric utility business, if you teach them one 
thing, what would that be?
A: That when we have an electric outage WE — your 
local crews, your friends and neighbors — are work-
ing to get the lights back on, you’re not stuck on hold 
of an automated system for three hours.

Q: What do you think the beneÞ ts are of public power? 
A: A well-run municipal electric system can estab-

lish a stable revenue base 
that provides for a solid local 
economy, reducing the costs 
for services and lessening the 
overdependence on sales tax.

Q: What is the biggest mistake 
you ever made and what did 
you learn from it? 
A: I’m sure that I’ve made 
many, but have always tried 
to turn them into learning 
experiences and not repeat 
them, never dwell on the past 
because you can’t change it. 
When I was in college, I left a 
job to go to OU-Texas weekend, on very short notice. 
It wasn’t a career, but I felt bad about just quitting.

Dave Slezickey
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MESO 
Associate Members

American Public 
Power Administration

Guernsey

CIA Machinery

Equipment Technology, Inc.

ESC Engineering

Finley & Cook, CPA's

Fred Oberlender & Associates

Garver, LLC

Grand River Dam Authority

Green Equipment Company

Hometown Connections

Irby

Local Government 
Testing Consortium

Marathon Electric Co.

M.W. Bevins Company

Northwest Transformers Co., Inc.

Oklahoma Municipal 
Power Authority

Protective Equipment 
Testing Laboratory

Solomon Corporation

Sooner Meter Sales & Service

Southwestern Power Administration

Southwestern Power 
Resource Association

Stanley Consultants

T&R Electric Supply Co., Inc.

Techline

Terex Utilities

Utility Equipment Leasing Corp.

GRDA Has New Board Chair, 
Chair-elect and Member

Chris Meyers, general man-
ager of the Oklahoma Associa-
tion of Electric Cooperatives, will 
lead the Grand River Dam Au-
thority Board of Directors during 
the next 12 months. Meyers suc-
ceeds outgoing Chairman Greg 
Grodhaus, whose term on the 
board ended in August. 

The board’s electric coopera-
tive representative, Meyers holds 
a bachelor’s degree in electrical 
engineering from Kansas State 
University and a master’s in busi-
ness administration from the Uni-
versity of Oklahoma. He is a registered professional engineer in Okla-
homa and has worked in the electric utility industry for nearly 30 years.

Tom Kimball will serve as the board’s chair-elect for the coming year. 
Kimball was elected to that post during the board’s August 14 meeting 
and also began his term at the September meeting.

A founding member of the Owasso Economic Development Authority, 
Kimball was appointed to the GRDA Board by Oklahoma Senate Presi-
dent Pro-Tempore Brian Bingman in 2012. He has 51 years of experi-
ence in the retail business, spending 17 years in the corporate structure 
and 34 years with his private companies. Since 2005 he has been an 
active member of the board of Spirit Bank.

Governor Mary Fallin appointed Ed Townsend, 
founder, owner and chief executive ofÞ cer of the 
Bank of Grove, to serve on the GRDA Board. 
Townsend received bachelor’s degrees in eco-
nomics and accounting, as well as a master’s in 
business administration in Þ nance, from the Uni-
versity of Texas. He replaces Grodhaus on the 
board.

Townsend previously served as chairman and 
CEO of Local Oklahoma Bank, a $3.3 billion com-
mercial bank based in Oklahoma City. His com-
munity service also includes time as chairman of 
Integris Health, based in Oklahoma City, and he 
was also instrumental in getting a 58-bed hospital 
built in Grove. Today, an area of that hospital bears the name Townsend 
Women and Children’s Center.

GRDA is governed by a seven-member board of directors, comprised 
of representatives from each GRDA customer class (municipals, electric 
cooperatives and industrials) as well as the GRDA lakes area. Two at-
large representatives also sit on the board. Appointments are made by 
the Oklahoma Governor (3), Speaker of the Oklahoma House of Repre-
sentatives and President Pro Tempore of the Oklahoma State Senate. 
Two other board positions are ex-ofÞ cio, Þ lled by the general manager of 
the Oklahoma Association of Electric Cooperatives and the executive di-
rector of the Municipal Electric Systems of Oklahoma (MESO) or by their 
designees.

Chris Meyers (left) and Tom Kimball

Ed Townsend
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Hurtman Rescue – Journeyman
1st Tomas Alverez – Ponca City
2nd Faron Sullivan – GRDA
3rd Tyler Simpson – Ponca City

Hurtman Rescue – Apprentice
1st Tyler Smith – Stillwater
2nd Ryan Behrnes – Edmon3rd 
3rd Jake Marshall – Stillwater

Three Phase Fuse Deployment 
– Journeyman Event
1st Jared Evans – Ponca City
2nd Cody Ritter – GRDA
3rd Blake Solomon – Ponca  
 City

Single Phase Fuse Deployment 
– Apprentice Event
1st Ryan Behrnes – Edmond
2nd Steven Gibson – Stillwater
3rd Brandon Paradis –  
 Pawhuska

Rodeo
(continued from page 3)

2013 MESO Lineworkers' Rodeo Participants

Lineworker of today (left) and the future (above).
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Corporate Office:  7231 East 24th Street - Joplin, MO   64804  - 417.680.7200 
Rolla Office:  112 West 8th Street - Rolla, MO  65401 - 573.341.9487 

Contact Dave Garrison, P.E. at 918.638.7857 

   AAALLGEIERLLGEIERLLGEIER, M, M, MARTINARTINARTIN   ANDANDAND   AAASSOCIATESSSOCIATESSSOCIATES, I, I, INCNCNC...   
Consulting Engineers and SurveyorsConsulting Engineers and SurveyorsConsulting Engineers and Surveyors   

 

Rate Studies 

SCADA Systems 

Substation Designs 

Grounding Networks 

Power Supply Studies 

Optical Fiber Systems 

Distribution Line Design 

Protective Relaying Systems 

Gas and Diesel-Fired Generation 

Regulatory Compliance Assistance 

System Mapping and GIS Services 

 

For more information, 
scan the QR code  
or contact us at 

mail@amce.com. 

www.amce.comwww.amce.comwww.amce.com   
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Rural Education Achievement Fund grant and a Com-
munity Development Block Grant.

Mayor Sam Jerome and City Clerk Brooke Her-
mann provided overall coordination of the project, in-
cluding working with the Association of Central Okla-
homa Governments, providing funding for the project, 
as well as working with the citizens of Orlando.

Bob Bornt, Orlando electric superintendent, pro-
vided assistance with the project design and coor-
dinated everything with the town, contractors and 
material vendors. The Oklahoma Municipal Power 
Authority (OMPA) assisted with legal and engineering 
advice as needed, as well as coordinating the project 
with OG&E.

 Marvin Hicks-Al Middleton 
Meritorious Service Award 

goes to Perry Nelson of Prescott, Arkansas

For nearly four decades, Perry Nelson has served 
the City of Prescott, 
Arkansas. His may-
or, Terry Oliver, has 
noticed Nelson’s 
work and nominat-
ed him for MESO’s 
Marvin Hicks-Al 
Middleton Meritori-
ous Service Award.

His career with 
the City of Prescott 
began straight out 
of college and today 
he is the city’s su-
perintendent of wa-
ter and sewer de-
partment and payroll clerk. During his career, Nelson 
has lead the effort to build two new sewer treatment 

plants which account for 70 percent of Prescott’s 
sewage handling capacity, one new water plant, more 
than 130 miles of rural and water line and three new 
water tanks.

A recognized leader, he has earned numerous 
awards including being named Arkansas Wastewater 
Manager of the Year, and the award for Outstanding 
Achievement for Wastewater Operator for cities less 
than 5,000 population. He serves as president of the 
Nevada County Leadership Program.

Altus Power is recognized for efforts 
in “keeping the lights on” 

in its neighboring communities

MESO’s Clarence Fulkerson Electric System 
Achievement Award recognizes exemplary system 
enhancement, improvement, reliability or other in-
novative efforts to improve municipal power in Okla-
homa.

In 2012 and 2013, Altus Power has deÞ nitely lived 
up to the ideals of this award, not for what they’ve 
done within their service area, but their efforts to as-
sist other public power communities in the area.

Working under MESO’s Mutual Aid Agreement, 
Altus Power helped the Town of Olustee by installing 
several new poles and a padmount transformer for 
Olustee’s grain elevator customer. Part of their mutu-
al aid work came in assisting the Oklahoma Municipal 
Power Authority to repair a misaligned switch that is 
used to feed Olustee’s substation.

EDITOR’S NOTE: Representatives from Altus 
were not able to attend the annual OML Conference. 
MESO General Manager Tom Rider will present this 
award during to Altus during their October council 
meeting.

Awards  (continued from page 5)

Terry Nelson was the recipient 
of the Marvin Hicks/Al Middleton

Meritorious Award.

now serves 50 city or town gas systems in the state. 
Woolbright has been recognized by the U.S. Depart-
ment of Labor for development of the MESO Appren-
tice Program which provides training for public power 
systems in four surrounding states. He now resides in 
Santa Fe, NM.

The other inductees for 2013 are: Anthony M. 
Francisco, Þ nance director and chief Þ nancial of-
Þ cer for the City of Norman; Stephen E. Reel city 
attorney for The Village and general counsel for the 

Public Power  (continued from page 1)

Oklahoma Municipal Assurance Group in Edmond; 
Cynthia C. Shattuck, CEO/Executive Director for the 
Oklahoma Municipal Retirement Fund in Oklahoma 
City; and, Gerald D. Wilkins, a posthumous inductee 
who served as city manager in Enid, Ardmore and 
Seminole.

The Hall of Fame inductions and Don Rider Award 
were presented during the Oklahoma Municipal 
League Conference in Tulsa.



Page 11  MESO October 2013 Newsletter

OMPA Holds Annual Electors Meeting
During the 2013 Oklahoma Municipal Power Au-

thority’s (OMPA) Annual Electors’ Meeting September 
12, Cindy L. Holman, former OMPA General Man-
ager, was recognized for her 28 years of service to 
OMPA. The Executive Conference Room at OMPA’s 
Edmond headquarters was named in her 
honor.

Walt Allen, former city manager of 
Lexington, and Janice Cain, former city 
administrator of Marlow, received electric 
meter lamps for their service on the OMPA 
Board. 

Allen served on the OMPA Board for 
11 years and as the Lexington city manager for 18 
years. He was the recipient of the American Public 
Power Association’s (APPA) Larry Hobart Seven Hats 
Award in 2000. Cain served three years on the OMPA 
Board and as the Marlow city administrator for 15 
years. She also was the recipient of APPA’s Larry Ho-
bart Seven Hats Award in 2008.

OMPA’s General Manager David W. Osburn dis-
cussed recent activities of the Authority. Building on 
the meetings theme, “Building for the Future,” he also 
outlined expectations for the future. 

Charles Lamb, chairman of the board, reported on 
the board’s accomplishments over the past year and 
reß ected on his 20 years of service on the board.

Homer Nicholson, chair of the Nominations Com-
mittee, presented the committee’s report. The com-
mittee previously recommended to the board at the 
August meeting that Dale Bunn, city manager of Pur-
cell, and Mayor Leslie Swinerton of Geary, Þ ll the two 

board vacancies until the September elec-
tors’ meeting. The committee also nomi-
nated Bunn and Mayor Swinerton to Þ ll the 
remaining seats they were appointed to in 
August. Both were elected to serve to Þ ll 
the vacancies on the board.

The electors present also re-elected 
three sitting board members to new three 

year terms: Jim Frieda, city manager of Duncan, 
Elizabeth Gray, city administrator of Altus, and Chuck 
Hall, mayor of Perry.  

There are 11 electors serving on the OMPA Board 
that are elected by representatives (electors) of the 
participating cities. Board members serve staggered 
three-year terms with one-third coming up for election 
each year.  

Frieda was appointed to serve as the interim di-
rector from Duncan in October 2012, and Gray was 
appointed to serve as the interim director from Altus 
in June 2012. Hall was appointed to Þ ll a vacancy on 
the board and conÞ rmed by the electors during the 
2007 Annual Electors’ Meeting.
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